

2nd October 2025

Dear Families,

As you are likely to be aware, there has been an incident on Middleton Road.

I want to re-assure parents that, at St. Philip's, all children are safe and well.

For the remainder of the day, pupils and staff will stay indoors, as a precautionary measure.

I will continue to be in contact with both the police and the local authority safeguarding team throughout the day and will update parents if the situation changes.

Following advice, there is no current need to close the school or for parents to collect their children from St. Philip's.

The school office is currently experiencing a high volume of calls. We appreciate your patience and understanding at this time.

Kind regards,

Miss McNamara Headteacher







